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NEWS RELEASE 

The Stearns County Sheriff’s Office received a complaint from a mandated reporter of potential 
criminal activity involving a staff member of the St. John’s Boys’ Choir. These allegations were 
brought forward by youth members of the St. John’s Boys’ Choir. 

The Sheriff’s Office is actively investigating the complaint. 

St. John’s University is aware of the investigation and is cooperating.  

No further information is available as the investigation is active and ongoing. 


